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895 E. Andrew Johnson Hwy., Greeneville € 423-588-5774
MON-FRI: 8 AM - 8 PM € SAT: 9 AM - 5 PM € SUN: 1 PM - 6 PM

West Greene Shopping Center, 
Asheville Hwy.

(423) 639-5155Will Giddings
Pharmacist

Atchley
Drug Center

• Over-the-Counter Allergy Solutions
• Topical Itch Relief & Eye Drops

• Prescriptions  • Over-the Counter Vitamins
• First Aid   • Personal Care   • Cough & Cold

• Free Local Delivery

Pretty Scary?

See us for fast-acting allergy relief,
 and start enjoying springtime.

(423) 639-8131
725 Crum St.

Greeneville, TN 37743
LCCA.COM

GROWING OLD 
TOGETHER
doesn’t mean

FEELING OLD 
TOGETHER.

Short-term physical rehabilitation to 
improve your quality of life.

URGENT!

GreeneLawn Memory Gardens
greenelawnmemorygardens.com

We need your help!
Landlines have been replaced by cell 

phones. Mail has been replaced by email. 
Thus, our records need updating! 

Please contact us with correct info 
at 423-638-3117 .

The 19th annual Greeneville MS Walk 
is set for Saturday, April 28, at Tusculum 
College.

Registration and sign-in will begin at 
9 a.m. at the college’s indoor sports com-
plex.

Door prizes will be given away at 10 a.m. 
with the walk scheduled to begin immedi-
ately afterward.

“There are several ways to participate 
which include volunteering, walking as an 
individual, and forming or walking with 
a team,” said one of the event organizers 
Jerry Pass in a news release.

“There will be three walk trails of 
varying lengths and di��  culty. The sports 
complex will be available for walking in 
the event of inclement weather,” he added.

Those wishing to participate may pre-
register at www.walkms.org or by calling 
1-855-372-1331.

For more information about the Green-

eville MS Walk visit the Greeneville MS 
Self Help Group Facebook page or call 
423-639-1904.

“The Greeneville MS Walk is very pleased 
to announce Merrill Lynch as the new cor-
porate sponsor,” Pass said. “ The Kingsport 
o��  ce of Merrill Lynch is also providing two 
gift baskets containing items from local 
merchants as door prizes.”

The Greeneville MS Walk is one of many 
across the country which raises money for 
the National Multiple Sclerosis Society, Pass 
noted in the release.

The MS Society is the “foremost organi-
zation for championing the causes for those 
with MS by funding research, providing 
information and programs, and by being po-
litical advocates,” he explained. Information 
about the National MS Society and multiple 
sclerosis is available onlie at www.nmss.org.

The Greeneville MS Walk is much more 
than a fundraiser, though, Pass said.

“It is an opportunity for friends, families, 
and the community to come together in 
support of those with MS,” he said. “It also 
serves to raise awareness about Multiple 
Sclerosis.”

According to the National MS Society, MS 
a�� ects nearly 1 million Americans and 2.3 
million people worldwide.

Exact numbers of newly diagnosed and 
those having MS is di��  cult to determine due 
to multiple sclerosis not being a reportable 
disease, experts say.

The MS Society is currently lobbying 
Congress to appropriate federal funding for 
a National Neurological Conditions Surveil-
lance System, which will allow the collection 
data on MS and other conditions such as 
Parkinson’s disease.

According to the MS Society, this will help 
determine the prevalence and incidence 
of MS, which will hopefully focus more 
e�� orts on the Þ nding the cause and cure 

for the disease.
Multiple Sclerosis is a disease of the 

central nervous system.
The most common symptoms are 

fatigue, numbness, tingling and in some 
cases paralysis.

Currently the cause has not been deter-
mined and, right now, there is no known 
cure.

There are a number drugs, however, 
designed to slow or stop the progression of 
the disease.

For more information about becoming 
involved in the Greeneville MS Walk, 
which helps to support patient advocacy 
and research e�� orts, call 855-372-1331 
or email FundraisingSupport@nmss.org. 
Participants, volunteers and donations are 
all needed.

Online information, including a link to 
the Greeneville MS Walk, is available at 
nationalmssociety.org.
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Tennessee Gov. Bill 
Haslam has recognized 
Greene County e�� orts to 
make the community a 
healthier place to live and 
work, by designating it as a 
“Healthier Tennessee Com-
munity.”

Late last month, represen-
tatives of a local committee 
who have been working for 
many months to receive the 
state recognition traveled 
to Nashville to receive the 
award from the governor.

Greene County was one 
of 13 counties to receive 
the designation. Other 
counties which received 
Þ rst-time designation were 
Carroll, Cannon, Ruther-
ford, Cheatham, Robertson, 
Blount, Sequatchie, Warren, 
Carter, Sumner, Johnson 
and Washington.

The state-wide initiative 
by the governor was started 
in response to alarming 
numbers of obesity rates and 
tobacco use in Tennessee.

Over the past two decades, 
Tennessee has ranked 
among the lowest nation-
wide when it comes to 
health and wellness, state 
o��  cials say.

An estimated one-in-Þ ve 
adults smokes, and one-in-
Þ ve high school students 
uses tobacco in Tennessee. 
Additionally, at least 34 
percent of the population 
is classiÞ ed as obese, and 
Type 2 diabetes and high 
blood pressure are at near 
epidemic levels.

According to Takoma 
Regional Hospital dietitian 
Joanie Scott, who serves as 
chairperson of the Greene 
County Healthier TN com-
mittee, the county’s e�� orts 
to improve health have 
included such steps as:

• a local smoking-cessa-
tion program for mothers 

and moms-to-be at the 
Greene County Health 
Department, called “Baby 
& Me,”

• community nutrition 
education classes through 
the Greene County o��  ce of 
the University of Tennessee 
Agriculture Extention, and

• an education program to 
encourage school children 
to drink more water and less 
sugary, high-calories drinks.

To help encourage chil-
dren to drink more water, a 
$5,000 grant is being used 
to retro- Þ t school water 
fountains as water-bottle 
reÞ lling stations at a limited 
number of county schools, 
Scott said.

Ongoing e�� orts will also 
be taking place as part of the 
Healthier TN initiative, Scott 
said.

Individuals, churches and 
businesses are being encour-
aged to sign up on Healthier 

Tennessee to show dedica-
tion for a healthy lifestyle, 
she said.

Additionally, there is also 
a way for local restaurants 
to help as well through a 
program called “Eat REAL,” 
she added.

“It is free for restaurants 
to participate in under a 
grant from the Tennessee 
Department of Health,” 
Scott said.

The Greene County 

Healthier TN committee 
is planning to host a free 
informational session for 
restauranteurs and caterers 
to attend. A date has yet to 
be determined, she said.

Restaurants can sign up at 
EatReal.org.

For more information 
on Greene County’s health 
e�� orts, contact Joanie Scott 
at 423-798-8120 or email 
her at Joanie.Scott@ballad-
health.org.

Greene County Receives State Recognition 
As •Healthier Tennessee Community•

PHOTO SPECIAL TO THE SUN
Joanie Scott, center, chairperson of the Greene County Healthier Tennessee committee, 
accepts the Healthier TN Community Award for Greene County from Gov. Bill Haslam and 
Kayla Smith, Northeast Tennessee•s Regional Director of the Governor•s Foundation for 
Health and Wellness.

East Tennessee State 
University’s Center of 
Excellence for HIV/AIDS 
has received an award 
from the Tennessee De-
partment of Health that 
has allowed the center to 
purchase a piece of med-
ical equipment to screen 
patients for any signs of 
liver disease.

According to a news 
release, ETSU is one of 
just six recipients of the 
funding, which will allow 
its Infectious Disease 
clinic to reduce access bar-
riers some patients may 
experience in receiving 
such screenings.

“Thanks to this grant 
and the new equipment, 
we are able to provide this 
screening to all individu-

als, regardless of insur-
ance status, as well as 
provide a limited amount 
of funding for transpor-
tation assistance,” said 
Dr. Jonathan Moorman, 
a professor of medicine at 
ETSU’s Quillen College of 
Medicine and section chief 
for infectious diseases 
at the Quillen Veterans 
A�� airs Medical Center.

“It also provides ETSU 
with a new avenue for 
faculty members in our 
Center for Inß ammation, 
Infectious Disease and 
Immunity who are con-
ducting research related to 
liver disease,” Moorman 
added in the release.

For more information 
about patient screenings, 
call 423-430-8337.

Grant Increases Liver 
Disease Screening 
Access For Patients 
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